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November 1 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

November 8 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

November 12 

Veterans Day Observed 

City Offices Closed 

 

November 15 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

November 22 & 23 

Thanksgiving Holiday 

City Office Closed 

Mayors Message – Construction on the 

first phase of the new city fire station has 

begun.  It is being built on the north side of 

the current fire station on 100 West.  The 

building will house the fire trucks and 

equipment.  Next spring the old fire station 

will be demolished and the second phase 

of the fire station, the administrative 

building, will be built in its place. The 

administrative building will have offices and 

a conference room for meeting and 

trainings. Phase 3, which consists of 

sleeping quarters, has been designed but will not be built until 

the time comes that the city transitions from a volunteer fire 

department to a partial full-time fire department.  We anticipate 

that transition will not happen for several more years.  The need 

for a new station was being discussed when I was first elected 

to the city council 15 years ago.  Since that time, money has 

been saved and we will be paying cash for the construction of 

the fire station facilities. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Hyrum City Fire Department provides fire suppression not 

only within Hyrum City limits, but also primary response in Cache 

County Zone 8 (from Blacksmith Fork River Bridge in Nibley to 

7400 South, as well as Blacksmith Fork Canyon to the Rich & 

Weber County lines) contracts with Nibley and Millville for 

primary alarm response. 

 

Hyrum’s Fire Department currently has 32 trained volunteer 

firefighters.  I am grateful to them for their dedicated training, 

responding to calls day & night, and their involvement in our 

community.  

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller

mailto:smiller@hyrumcity.com
mailto:sadams@hyrumcity.com
mailto:kbingham@hyrumcity.com
mailto:jclawson@hyrumcity.com
mailto:pjames@hyrumcity.com
mailto:crasmussen@hyrumcity.com
https://melbournechapter.net/explore/happy-thanksgiving-clipart-free/#gal_post_1554_ribbon-clipart-thanksgiving-6.png


 

Hyrum City Fire Department & EMT’s 
Back Row: (left to right) Jared Digerness, Cassandra Rogowski, Kendall Christensen, Casey 

Jenson, Tony DeSandre, Tyler Nelson, Travis Swan, Scott Johnson, Mike Larsen, Dean Jenks, 

Derek Stauffer, Chad Nielson, Kevin Stott. 

Front Row: (left to right) Mike LeFevre, Mandy Wursten, Luke Schmid, Shane Maughan, Blake 

Christensen, Kevin Maughan, Cardell Nielsen (retired), Dave Roberts, Chris Crockett, Jeremy 

Wiegman, Tony Stauffer. 

Not Pictured: Les Nyquist, Teresa Crockett, Jeff Roberts, Laura Womack, Michael Norton, Trever 

Coleman, Michael Kay, Jake Elliott, Patrick McBride, Ryan Williamson, William Balagna, Brian 

Nawyn. 

Winter Parking Restrictions – Winter parking restriction begin November 1st. Parking is not  

allowed on city streets or within ten feet of roadway pavement in any municipal right-of-way 

between the hours of 12:00 midnight and 8:00 a.m. unless such vehicle is in a driveway 

approach or otherwise parked behind the curb where curb exists.  This law allows for snow 

removal and is in effect between November 1st and April 1st, even when there is no snow. 

“ALL WRAPPED UP” Annual Craft Fair – Mark your calendars and stop by the Hyrum City 

Senior Center on Friday, November 30th from 9:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. and Saturday, December 

1st from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. for our annual craft fair. Gifts, baskets, quilts, baked items and 

much more. Everyone is invited and admission is FREE! 

 



Senior Center News – ALL seniors are invited to join us at the Hyrum Senior Center located 

at 675 East Main, Hyrum. We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch 

at noon Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for 

lunch. The cost is $3.  

 

Christmas Dinner, December 5th at 12:00 p.m. Please RSVP early. Cost is $4.  Yummy meal, fun 

program and raffles.  

 

Mondays –  5 Craft Fair Work Day. 

  12 CLOSED. 

  19 Breakfast & Bingo for a Buck.  

  29 Craft Fair Work Day. 

Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 9:00 a.m. & Games, 12:30 p.m.    

  6 No lunch served. 

  27 CLOSED to prepare for Craft Fair.

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

 7 Thanksgiving Feast 12:00 p.m.,  

  performance by Colleen Gordin.  

  Please RSVP early. Cost is $5. 

 14 Singing by Becky & Dean. 

 21 Craft Fair Work Day – no program or lunch. 

 28 Music by Sherid Petersen.  

Thursdays – Tying quilts & preparing for craft fair.   

Fridays – Bingo, 12:00 p.m. 

23       CLOSED. 

30       Craft Fair. 

Museum News - All veterans and their families and friends are invited to visit the museum 

for our annual Veterans History Workshop on Saturday, November 10th. Drop in anytime during 

our normal operating hours---10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.---so we can help you document your 

service! We can assist you in putting together a scrapbook page for our veterans’ exhibit or 

even conduct a short interview/oral history. Please take the time to come down so we can 

help you preserve your story.  

Children are invited to our Back in Time activity Happy Harvest on November 13th, 14th and 15th 

from 1:00 - 1:30 p.m. each day. Come learn how early Utahns preserved the food they 

harvested in preparation for winter, make a cornucopia, and have a treat! Sign-up is 

preferred, please visit, email, or call the museum.  

Everyone is invited to the Elite Hall on Friday, November 9th for the season’s first FREE Family 

Movie Night. The movie will begin at 7:00 p.m. and we will be showing Incredibles 2! We 

welcome you to bring your pillows, blankets, bean bags, camp chairs, etc. along with your 

own dinner and/or treats. The Elite Hall Restoration Committee will be selling popcorn and 

other goodies. Be sure to mark your calendar, it will be great fun for your whole family. 

The museum will be closed Thursday & Saturday, November 22nd & 24th for the Thanksgiving 

holiday.  



Elite Hall Restoration Committee - The USU Big Band Swing Club invites you to dance the 

night away at the Elite Hall on Saturday, November 30th. Enjoy the live music of the Cache 

Community Big Band as you experience the bounce of a spring-loaded dance floor. The 

dance starts at 8:00 p.m. and instruction is available starting at 7:00 p.m. This will be their last 

dance until 2019.  

Be sure to mark Monday, December 31st on your calendar to come and celebrate New Year’s 

Eve at the best family-friendly party in town! We are pleased to bring back New York New 

Year’s Eve (that means we watch the ball drop live from New York and celebrate New Year’s 

Eve at 10:00 p.m.). We need volunteers, contact Jami at the museum if interested. Look for 

more details about the event in next month’s newsletter!! 

Library News – Library hours Monday thru Friday 10:00 a.m. – 

7:00 p.m., and Saturday 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. The library will 

be closed Monday, November 12th in observance of Veterans 

Day and November 22nd – 24th for the Thanksgiving Holiday. 

 

Mondays:  Musical Monday’s 10:30 & 11:00 a.m. for ages 0-3. (no story time on the 12th) 

   November 26th, 4:00 p.m., Lego Club! 

Tuesday:  November 13th, 4:00 p.m., 4th & 5th graders.  Creative Tuesdays.  

Wednesdays: Wacky Wednesday’s 2:00 & 2:45 p.m. ages 3-5. (no story time on the 21st) 

Friday:  November 2nd, 3:00 p.m., Magic Tree House Club, 1st – 3rd graders.  

Movie Days – Watch for release day showings. 

Teen Activities:  

 November 9th:  Makey, makey with Video Games. 3:00 – 5:00 p.m., Teen Zone @  

    Library.  

 November 16th:  Nerf Guns, 3:00 – 5:00 p.m., Elite Hall. Bring your nerf guns, we will have 

    ammo for them. 

    

Like us on Facebook, Instagram and Goodreads @hyrumlibrary.  Social media is where you will 

find up-to-date information on programs and so much more about the library.  Also, visit 

www.hyrumlibrary.com and sign-up for your online library account today. 

 

Here are a few ways you can help the library: -Ridley’s Hometown Advantage Program is a 

great fundraiser for the library.  Simply sign up to donate the points you earn each time you 

shop at Ridley’s.  Each quarter the library receives a much welcomed donation from Ridley’s 

Family Markets. You can choose to donate any or all of your points available. 

-A brick is always a great way to remember someone.  We are super close to finishing our 2nd 

donor wall.  Bricks sell for $100 and you can add the inscription of your choice. 

The Family Place – The Family Place will be honoring our local veterans and servicemen & 

women on November 7th from 6:30-8:00 p.m. at Belva Hansen, The Family Place in Logan.  

Families, friends, and neighbors are invited to join together and make cards and write letters 

of gratitude for those who serve or have served our country.  There will be light refreshments, 

music and an opportunity to donate items needed by the Cache Valley Veterans Association.  

Please check our Facebook page, The Family Place @thefamilyplaceutah for additional 

details & information.  

http://www.hyrumlibrary.com/

